
Christ Church Cathedral 

and St Peter’s Hamilton 
                52 Church Street, Newcastle 

                                                                 148 Denison Street, Hamilton 
Welcome to worship today, especially all who are visiting                                                            

Weekly News Sunday 22 January  

Aboriginal Sunday 

 
Today’s services 
8am: Eucharist  

Presider:  Archdeacon Rod Bower  
Preacher: Archdeacon Rod Bower  

 
 

10.00am: Choral Eucharist  
 Presider: Archdeacon Rod Bower  
Preacher: Archdeacon Rod Bower  

 

6.00pm: Evensong 
Presider: The Very Reverend Katherine Bowyer   
Preacher: The Very Reverend Katherine Bowyer   

 
You Tube: https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCXyas2uhJUNOnDetOpPdUOg 

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/christchurchcathedralnewcastle/ 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCXyas2uhJUNOnDetOpPdUOg
https://www.facebook.com/christchurchcathedralnewcastle/


  
 Dear Parish Family 
 

 

There is no Pastoral message this week as The Dean is on 
Annual Leave until 21st January 2023. 

 

 
Ps: Please share this email with others who would like to hear news of the parish.  
To receive our weekly mailings, please contact the Cathedral Office 
cathedral@newcastlecathedral.org.au to be placed on the email or mail out list.           

 
 

 
 

8AM – Eucharist  
Organist – Keith Murree-Allen 

Hymns – 98, 235, 105, 622 

  
10AM – Eucharist – Calling the disciples 

Organist – Keith Murree-Allen 

Tenors and basses of Christ Church Cathedral Choir 
Hymns – 98, 235, 105, 622 

Introit – Markapmirr 
Setting – Missa mundi (plainsong), Gloria from Newcastle Mass 
(Guy) 
Psalm 27:1-10 (Plainsong) 
Anthem – Viderunt omnes (Pérotin) 
Gospel response – plainsong 

Acclamations – Banney 

  
6PM – Evensong  
Organist – Keith Murree-Allen 

Tenors and basses of Christ Church Cathedral Choir 
Hymns – 137, 585, 624 

Preces and Responses – Banney/Ferial 
Canticles – Evening service in Fauxbourdon (Banney) 
Anthem – Viderunt omnes (Pérotin) 
Psalm 27:9-17 (Plainsong) 

mailto:cathedral@newcastlecathedral.org.au


 
 

Music notes 
Our music today features the tenors and basses of the Cathedral Choir, in music 
spanning 1700 years. Much of today's music is plainsong - music from the very 
earliest centuries of the church, characterised by unaccompanied melodies, with 
rhythms that follow the rhythms of the text rather than having a beat. Pérotin's 
'Viderunt omnes', composed late in the 1100s, is one of the most famous examples 
of a style of music that built on plainsong. In this music, each notes of a plainsong 
melody is stretched, becoming a drone over which a complex series of voices 
interweave. It is from this style of music that some important musical terms 
emerged. The 'tenors' were those who 'held' the tune (tenere = to hold), while the 
three voices above were described as altos (think of 'altitude'). It might be said that 
altos have altitude and tenors have attitude, but you didn't hear that from me!  
 
To make things a little confusing, but to prove the real meaning of the terms, in this 
music, the 'tenor' part is sung by the basses, while the 'alto' parts (sometimes called 
the 'counter-tenor' parts) are sung by the tenors. The musical function of the parts 
is more important than who sings them. In other parts of today's music, including 
the Psalms and the Magnificat and Nunc dimittis, plainsong alternates with 
harmony.  
Around the world the church, and church music, face unprecedented challenges. 
How do we balance the needs and expectations of today's congregations with the 
call for the church to be counter-cultural and for our worship to be sacred? While 
musical styles and languages come and go, it is extraordinary that plainsong 
continues to inspire us and to serve our worship in new and beautiful ways. 
 

             
          The flowers in the Cathedral today have been donated 
                                                                         
                                        in loving memory of  

                                                         
                                                                  THE REVEREND DR. JAMES RIGNEY, 
                                                                               
                                                                                       14th Dean of Newcastle 

 
                            

 

Please remember if you can spare a little for the CCC pantry and 

Samaritans it would be hugely appreciated. 



 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 



 
THE DEAN 

and MEMBERS OF THE CATHEDRAL OUTREACH PROGRAM 
invite you to attend 

A SHROVE TUESDAY EVENING 

“ENJOY DESSERT WITH US” 
 

DATE: FEBRUARY 21st 2023  
from 7pm – 9pm 
VENUE: CHRIST CHURCH CATHEDRAL 

      52 Church Street Newcastle 
 

 
An Extravaganza of Pancakes with all the trimmings; Bring your own wine (glasses will be 
supplied); There will be Tea, Coffee and Fruit Juice; Magnificent Music creating a wonderful 
atmosphere; Wheelchair access; Tickets available through the Cathedral Office or at the 
door; Lucky Door Prize 

All proceeds will go towards: 
“The Christ Church Cathedral Outreach Program” 

 
ADULTS: $20.00                                             CHILDREN: $10.00 

The Cathedral Office……………49 29 2052 

 

Pancake Day 
 

Pancake Day or Shrove Tuesday is the traditional feast day before the start of Lent on Ash Wednesday. Lent 
– the 40 days up to Easter – was traditionally a time of fasting and on Shrove Tuesday, Anglo-Saxon 

Christians went to confession and were “shriven” (absolved from their sins). A bell would be rung to call 
people to confession. This came to be called the “Pancake Bell” and is still rung today. 

 
Shrove Tuesday always falls 47 days before Easter Sunday and was the last opportunity to use up eggs and 
fats before embarking on the Lenten fast and pancakes are the perfect way of using up these ingredients 

Shrove Tuesday falls on the 21st February this year. 
 

A pancake is a thin flat cake, made of batter and fried in a frying pan. A traditional pancake is very thin and 
is served immediately. Golden Syrup or lemon juice and caster sugar are the usual toppings for pancakes. 

 
The pancake has a very long history and featured in cookery books as far back as 1439. The tradition of 

tossing or “flipping” them is almost as old. 
“And every man and maide doe take their turne, 
And toss their Pancakes up for feare they burne” 

(Pasquil’s Palin, 1619) 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 u t   ea  Philli s
invites you to

to pray

in unison across these lands now called Australia

    a uar      
   0pm A  T, 6  0pm A  T,

 pm AC T, 6pm AC T, 4  0pm A  T
 ign up for Order of  ervice at

h ps   changetheheart.com.au

 ign up to watch with a free account at

h ps   watchgood.com



To donate flowers in memory of a loved one or as a thank-offering,  
please advise Suzanne Evans on 4955 9170 and place your donation 
 in an envelope listing the date for display and include a message 

 and place in the wall safe.  
 Flowers are required for February 5, 12, 19 and  EASTER DAY. 

 
 

 
 

 CATHEDRAL COMMUNITY LUNCHES 
The Cathedral Community Lunches Program is continuing to offer a hot 

meal every second Sunday at 12.30pm from the Horbury Hunt Hall. 
Thank you to the dedicated volunteers who are ensuring this important 

outreach program            continues to operate.  

Community lunches will resume in 2023 next Sunday, 29 January. 
 

 

SOCKS for the homeless! 

 Please donate your where you see 

this sign. 

   
 

 

 

 

 

 

       



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Newcastle Cathedral mainly music 
is a fun group for children aged 0 
to 5 years and their parents or 
carers. Each session incorporates 
action songs and games that help 
to develop gross and fine motor 
skills, language and creativity.  
 

                               The cost is $5 per family - your first session is free!  
10:00am to 11:30 every Thursday during school terms in the Cathedral.  
 

 

                               Stewardship  
Thank you for your ongoing faithful financial support of the mission and ministry of 
the parish. With no opportunities for additional fund raising, your giving is greatly 
appreciated. In this time, the best way to exercise our stewardship, to support the 
work of the parish, is through electronic giving. Our stewardship is an expression of 
our thankfulness to God, offering as we have received. 
Name: Electronic Giving Account BSB:  705-077 Account: 00040917 
(please include   all 8 digits) Please include your Initial & Surname in the reference line, if 
required. Please ask the sidespersons at the Cathedral or St Peter’s if you would like a 
set of stewardship envelopes. If you would like information on how you can contribute 
to the Music Fund, Missions, and other ministries, please contact the parish office so 
we can share those details with you. Thank you for your generosity, which supports 
ministry now and in the future. 

 
 

 

EUCHARISTS at CHRIST CHURCH CATHEDRAL 

and ST PETER’S HAMILTON 

 

CATHEDRAL 

8.00am and 10.00am 

                        Monday – Friday 8.30am 

 

ST PETER’S  

Tuesday and Thursday 11.00am  

 



 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

SERVICES DURING THE WEEK IN THE CATHEDRAL 
All services in the St Christopher Chapel. Please enter through the transept doors. 

 

Monday 23 January 

 
8.00am - Morning Prayer 

8.30am – Eucharist 

NO MONDAYS in JANUARY 

 

Tuesday 24 January 
 

8.00am - Morning Prayer 

8.30am - Eucharist 
The Rev’d Dr Julia Perry 

Wednesday 25 January 8.00am - Morning Prayer 

8.30am - Eucharist 

 
The Bishop 

Thursday 26 January 8.00am - Morning Prayer 

8.30am - Eucharist 
Fr Mel 

Friday 27 January 8.00am - Morning Prayer 
8.30am - Eucharist NO SERVICE 

SERVICES NEXT SUNDAY 29 January 2023 
AT THE CATHEDAL  

The Presentation of Christ 
8am: Eucharist 

Presider: The Reverend Angela Peverell   
Preacher: The Reverend Angela Peverell 

10.00am: Choral Eucharist 
Presider: The Reverend Angela Peverell  

Preacher: The Reverend Angela Peverell  

6.00pm: Evensong 
Presider: The Very Reverend Katherine Bowyer 

Preacher: Bishop Charlie Murry 
 

 
 



ONLINE SERVICES THIS WEEK 
The Weekly and mid-week Eucharists and the Morning and Evening offices 

continue to          be distributed online via You Tube and Facebook  
We encourage you to share these resources widely during this time. 

You Tube: https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCXyas2uhJUNOnDetOpPdUOg 
Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/christchurchcathedralnewcastle/ 

Monday 23 January  6.00am  The Very Reverend Katherine Bowyer 

Tuesday 24 January  
Companions of Paul 

6.00am  The Reverend Nicole Baldwin  

Wednesday 25 January 
CONVERSION OF PAUL  

6.00am  Archdeacon Arthur Copeman 

Thursday 26 January  6.00am  The Very Reverend Katherine Bowyer 
 
 

Friday 27 January  

John Chrysostom 

 

6.00am  The Reverend Melanie Whalley  

Saturday 28 January 
Thomas Aquinas 

6.00am  The Very Reverend Katherine Bowyer 

 ONLY MORNING PRAYER ONLINE UNTIL 6 FEBRUARY 2023 
 

We have taken measures to ensure that the Cathedral is a safe environment for all. 

All who work with children or youth have completed Safe Ministry Training and all clergy, 
staff and volunteers are subject to strict employment measures such as working with children 
checks. The Cathedral is committed to being a place where survivors of abuse experience care 

and support. For a confidential discussion, please call or email the  

Director of Professional Standards 1800 774 945    
dps@newcastleanglican.org.au   or  survivorsupport@newcastleanglican.org.au 

 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCXyas2uhJUNOnDetOpPdUOg
https://www.facebook.com/christchurchcathedralnewcastle/
mailto:dps@newcastleanglican.org.au
mailto:survivorsupport@newcastleanglican.org.au


 

CLERGY 

DEAN OF NEWCASTLE 
The Very Reverend Katherine Bowyer 

katherinebowyer@newcastleanglican.org.au  
0407 201 693 

 

PRIEST AT ST PETER’S, HAMILTON 
148 Denison Street 

The Very Reverend Katherine Bowyer 
katherinebowyer@newcastleanglican.org.au  

0407 201 693 
 

                                              OFFICE 

PO Box 221 NEWCASTLE NSW  2300 
Email: cathedral@newcastlecathedral.org.au 

Website: www.newcastlecathedral.org.au 
Ph: 4929 2052 

OFFICE HOURS:   Tue-Thurs: 9.30am–4.00pm,  Fri: 9.30am-1.00pm 

Office Administrator:  Sharon Dyett 
 

                                              STAFF 

Dean’s Verger:  Matthew Whatson  

matthew.whatson1@gmail.com 

Interim Director of Music:  David Banney 
dabanney@gmail.com  

Family Ministry Co-ordinator:  Veronica Butcher 
  familyministry@newcastlecathedral.org.au  or phone: 0482 027 207 

                                            WARDENS 

Dean’s:  David Atherton 

People’s:  Peter Smith, Graham Vimpani 
 
 

 
 
 
 

                                                                                 
@Newycathedral 

mailto:katherinebowyer@newcastleanglican.org.au
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